ESHID-600509

From: Haagenstad, Mark P
Sent: Monday, June 22, 2015 5:41 PM
To: Kieling, John, NMENV; Cobrain, Dave, NMENV; Briley, Siona, NMENV; Dhawan,

Neelam, NMENYV; Smith, Coleman, NMENV; ricardo.maestas@state.nm.us;
kathryn.roberts@state.nm.us

Cc: Brandt, Michael Thomas; Sharp-Geiger, Raeanna Racine; Dorries, Alison Marie;
McCann, John Phillips; Grieggs, Tony; Saladen, Michael Thomas; Vigil-Holterman,
Luciana R; Diaz, Tammy; Bacigalupa, Gian A; Erickson, Randy; Funk, David John;
Torres, Enrique; Maggiore, Peter; Bishop, M. Lee; Turner, Gene E; Nickless, David J;
Juarez, Catherine L; Gelles, Christine

Subject: Unremediated Nitrate Salt-Bearing Waste Isolation Plan Temperature Control
Update

Hello Katie and John:

Per our discussion with Katie and the message | left John earlier today (6/22/2015), LANL is providing the
following update regarding temperature control for the TA-54 Dome 375 Permacon:

LANL management was notified today (6/22/2015) that two of the hourly ambient temperature
measurements (90.61 and 90.04 °F) and one of the measurements from a SWB (90.20 °F) in the Permacon
at TA-54 Dome 375 exceeded the 90 °F target temperature identified in the Isolation Plan during the
hourly monitoring on 6/21/2015 (the hottest day of the year to date). Notification was made at the Plan
of The Day for Area G. Investigation into the cause of the temperature increase identified that the
compressor fan for HVA-003 had failed. As a result of this failure, there was no longer heat exchange
taking place between the coils and the inflowing outside air. As a result, the temperature of the 54-0375
Permacon rose to near the ambient values (the HVAC system kept blowing the ambient air into the
Permacon). Upon identification of the fan failure issue, an urgent request for repairs is being executed by
the LANL Maintenance and Site Services (MSS) organization. A fan as well as a back-up compressor is
being purchased and overnighted with repairs expected to be completed tomorrow (6/23/2015).

LANL will continue hourly temperature and visual monitoring and develop/evaluate compensatory
measures in the event that repairs are delayed. LANL will provide updated notifications to NMED-HWB
prior to implementation of compensatory measures. The information will also be provided in the Weekly
Technical Submission Report and call on Thursday June 25,

Please contact me if additional information would be helpful. Thanks!

Mark Haagenstad

Environmental Protection Division

RCRA Permitting and Compliance Team Leader
Los Alamos National Security

Los Alamos National Laboratory

Office: (505) 665-2014

Mobile: (505) 699-1733





